BSPA ARTICLE FOR THE BUCKDEN ROUNDABOUT – FEBRUARY 2011
Thank you so much to everyone who braved the extreme cold and icy pavements to support our Coffee Morning on 1st December.  As always it was a very enjoyable social occasion – and we raised £75 for our own funds.
The Practice is experiencing some unexpected problems in appointing a doctor to cover maternity leave for Dr Leonard and Dr Bundy, but continues to work hard to find a suitable replacement.
Dr Narmin Siddique, out trainee GP completes her 6 month attachment this month and there will not be a replacement trainee until August.  With two of our doctors on maternity leave, the Practice feels it would be difficult to give the extra time and level of support a trainee GP needs and deserves.
There is a lot in the media at the moment about Flu, including some very tragic cases but it is important to keep a sense of perspective.  If you think you have flu, please, please do not visit the Surgery where there may be vulnerable patients waiting to be seen.  Stay at home, stay in bed, keep warm and drink lots of fluids and if appropriate, take Paracetamol.  If you are worried, phone the Surgery and request a telephone consultation and one of our doctors will call you back as soon as possible.

Doctors from all 22 GP Practices that belonged to the former HuntsComm have been very involved in the negotiating process to decide which bidder would win the franchise to run Hinchingbrooke Hospital.  We now know it is to be Circle, who over the next 6 months will ‘shadow’ the present management in preparation for taking control on 1st June this year.   It is accepted that if Hinchingbrooke Hospital is to have a sustainable future, changes must be made to reduce unnecessary and expensive admissions when alternative options would be more appropriate.  As a result, a pilot scheme is to be implemented with a rota of local GPs providing primary care at the Hospital ‘front door’ using their experience and local expertise to decide if some patients could be safely treated without having to be admitted.

It is also hoped that a closer liaison between the Hospital and the patient’s GP will result in reducing the length of time a patient spends in hospital, to a minimum.   This is particularly important in the case of elderly patients who want to remain independent as long as possible and for whom hospital can be a confusing and disorienting experience.  A patient plan prepared prior to discharge is both essential and commonsense if best practice is to be delivered.
Shirley Wimbleton has run the 200 Club for 10 years and has decided to step down later this year.

Would anyone interested in taking over this splendid fund raising enterprise speak to her to find out what is involved. Thank you.

Finally, I hope to have more information about the new ‘Clusters’ next month.  
Sue Paul

